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NO CLASS:  

      Sept. 2 & 13 

      Oct. 14 & 15  

      Oct. 28,29 & 30 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WHEN YOU DON’T  

KNOW WHERE TO  

TURN,  

CALL 211  

RESOURCE 

HELPLINE  
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1 2  

PROGRAM      

CLOSED 

3 4 5 6 
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EHS  
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10 -12 

11 12 

Home Base 
Socialization 

10 -12:30 
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PROGRAM      

CLOSED 
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15 16 17 
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Policy Council 

10am 
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22 23 
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EHS  

Socialization 
10 -12 

25 26 

Home Base 
Socialization 

10 -12:30 

27 

 

28 

29 30      
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From the Education          

Bridging Home and School 

We all know that if a bridge is not structurally sound, it will eventually collapse. Likewise, if 

relationships are not built on a sturdy foundation, they too will fail. 

Too often parents and program staff are intimidated by each other. But by willingly 

beginning the home/school relationship with an open, sharing approach, we can build trust. 

Then, when issues arise – even sticky ones – we can talk about them without hesitation. 

All of us here try to do our best to keep you informed. We post pertinent information on the 

parent bulletin board as well as include it in newsletters. We send home other information 

with your child. We also want to talk with each of you often. 

Feel welcome to visit the classroom or socialization at any time. Come eat lunch with us. 

Drop by and tell us a story or show us something special. Or just take a break, have a seat, 

and enjoy the children. 

Clearly, ongoing interaction and support from both families and staff make the connection 

between home and school a two-way street. You can help by sharing information about 

your child with us. Especially during any crisis or period of change, when children are under 

stress and act or react differently, please keep us informed. Obvious times include a change 

in jobs, a move to a new house, or an illness or death in the family, but they also could 

involve the child experiencing nightmares, making changes in eating habits, and stopping 

or starting medication. 

In turn, we’ll alert you to anything out of the ordinary that we might notice in your child here. 

Only by sharing information can we build a bridge strong enough to support our children. 

We are excited to begin a new school year! The Education Staff looks 

forward to sharing experiences with the children and families alike. 

Throughout the school year, there will be a variety of fun and hands-

on activities for families in this “From the Education Manager’s Desk” 

segment of the Newsletter. For any additional activities you would 

like to do in the home, do not hesitate to contact your teacher, 

home visitor, or an Education Manager.  



Manager’s Desk 
What is “Developmentally Appropriate Practice”? 

You probably will notice that our classrooms exhibit a lot of bustle and noise, that 

children are up doing things, talking, playing, and exploring. Such a classroom  

environment differs from the old grade-school images of a teacher doing a lot of 

talking at a blackboard while children sit and listen quietly at their desks. 

Research and experience tell us that to be effective with young children, teaching 

practices need to be “developmentally appropriate.” What this means is simply 

that educators need to think first about what young children are like and then cre-

ate an environment and experiences that are in tune with children’s characteristics. 

Early childhood, after all, is a time of life quite different from adulthood, and even 

from the later school years. Children 3-6 learn far better through direct interactive 

experiences than through just listening to someone talk. They learn extraordinary 

amounts through play and exploration. And 

the younger children are, the more what 

they learn needs to be relevant and inter-

esting on the day they learn it, not just in the 

context of some future learning. Based on 

such knowledge about what children of this 

age are like, we design our program to fit 

them. It works a lot better than trying to re-

design children! 

A developmentally appropriate program like ours is age-appropriate. But that’s not 

all. To make the program a good place for every child, we gear our classroom envi-

ronment and activities to this community and the families involved. We’re eager to 

learn as much as we can about each child’s family, cultural background, past ex-

perience, and current circumstances. With this knowledge we work to create a pro-

gram that fits the children and the families we serve. 

For more information or any concerns in reference to your child’s educational experience, please 

contact your home visitor, teacher, or the Education Manager at 717-477-1626. 







 

July13 

Aug 16 

9pm  

 

Shippensburg  

Memorial Park 

FR 

Cows In Carlisle 

JUNE 5  

3pm-7pm 

2 N Hanover St.  

Bring kids to pet baby calves and win prizes 

in the fitness zone and education zone!  







 

Parent Committee Meetings/School Readiness Events  
 

Shippensburg Head Start  Classroom: 

 September  27th at 1 pm  

Newville Head Start Classroom: 

October 11th at 1 pm  

Carlisle Head Start  (Hamilton) Classroom: 

 Sept. 23rd  at  1 pm  

Early Head Start (Home Base): 

September 24th at 10 am  

Head Start Home Base: 

      October 3rd  at 10 am 

 

Please Note : 

 Parent Committee Meetings will be held  3 times per year. Parent  committees are known 
as classroom meetings. The committee is made up of parents/guardians  of      enrolled 
child,  the Family Development Specialist, and the Teacher/Home Visitor. 

 

The purpose of the Parent Committee meetings:  

1.  Parent-Child Education 

2.  Social Activities 

3.  Discussion of Program Concerns/Questions 

 

Shippensburg University  

Head Start & Early Head Start 

 





Rules for getting on and off the school bus 
Getting on the school bus 

When waiting for the bus, stay away from traffic and avoid roughhousing or other behavior 
that can lead to carelessness. Do not stray onto streets, alleys or private property. 

Line up away from the street or road as the school bus approaches. 

Wait until the bus has stopped and the door opens before stepping onto the roadway. 

Use the hand rail when stepping onto the bus. 

Behavior on the bus 

When on the bus, find a seat and sit down. Loud talking or other noise can distract the bus 
driver and is not allowed. 

Never put head, arms or hands out of the window. 

Keep aisles clear -- books or bags are tripping hazards and can block the way in an emergen-
cy. 

Before you reach your stop, get ready to leave by getting your books and belongings togeth-
er. 

At your stop, wait for the bus to stop completely before getting up from your seat. Then, walk 
to the front door and exit, using the hand rail. 

Getting off the school bus 

If you have to cross the street in front of the bus, walk at least ten feet ahead of the bus along 
the side of the road, until you can turn around and see the driver. 

Make sure that the driver can see you. 

Wait for a signal from the driver before beginning to cross. 

When the driver signals, walk across the road, keeping an eye out for sudden traffic changes. 

Do not cross the center line of the road until the driver has signaled that it is safe for you to 
begin walking. 

Stay away from the bus's rear wheels at all times. 

Correct way to cross the street 

Children should always stop at the curb or the edge of the road and look left, then right, and 
then left again before crossing. 

They should continue looking in this manner until they are safely across. 



 

https://www.uky.edu/chs/karrn/coping-depression 
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The Importance of Father’s 
Involvement in Child Development 

 

By Lopa 

https://www.activemomsnetwork.com/the-importance-of-father-involvement-in-child-development/ 

Fathers are an important aspect in a child’s life much like mothers are. Every father 
wants to be a good father to their child. They always want to have strong bonding and 

relationship with their child. Being a parent is always a matter of constant learning and 
comes with a lot of challenges and experiences. 
 

An active role by the father plays an important role in a child’s development. The 

knowledge and participation as they share with professionals who are part of their child 
daily life come in handy later. 
 

In this article, we will focus on the importance of a father on the child’s development, 
the father’s role in parenting and the various benefits of a father’s involvement. 
 

WHAT ARE THE FATHERING TECHNIQUES: 
 

The Clinical and developmental psychologist, Diana Baumrind has outlined three main 

parenting styles as per his experience: 

 

•Authoritarian –  it focuses mainly on the parenting style that is low on warmth and 

high on the control in nature. 
•Authoritative – it focuses mainly on the love and limits, where it’s medium on control 

and high on warmth in nature. The Discussions can be had, but the parent remains in 
control as of it. 

•Permissive parenting – focuses on very high on warmth were as low on control. People 
who use this style view as it the most child-centered process of parenting 

 

IMPORTANCE OF FATHER IN CHILD DEVELOPMENT: 
 

There is no particular right or wrong in the amount of time that a father should spend with their child. 
Children get benefits from the quality interaction they share with each other. Fathers involved in their child’s 

development really make a difference. It really affects the mental health and well being of a child. The 

importance and benefits of a father’s involvement in a child’s life include: 
 

•Fathers give children a person to trust, to bond with and feel secure around himself. 

•The fathers do have different opportunity to give their parenting style in a different way from another family 

member. 

•The boys who are more connected to their father really develop more self-confidence and self-control, 

whereas the girls learn to be stronger with their feelings. 

•The research has also proved that good father-child relationships in early childhood are also associated with 

good father-child relationships in adolescence period also. 

•When the father is more involved in child development then the child is more likely to get on well with their 

siblings. 

•The father’s role in parenting helps the children to have better social skills and they are more able to have 
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positive relationships with other children and are likely to behave less aggressively than those whose 

fathers don’t involve in the parenting process of their kids. 

•The father role in parenting always leads to building a strong relationship during childhood and later phase 

of life. The father-child bond even lasts into the child ‘s adulthood. 
 

BENEFITS OF FATHER INVOLVEMENT: 
 

The following are some positive effects of father involvement in the early years of a child. 
 

CHILDREN’S MENTAL HEALTH: 
 

Father involvement in parenting is a positive linked with children’s overall life satisfaction and well being in 

their life.  The Babies whose fathers are involved in their daycare are more likely to feel connected to them 
than mothers. They are better able to handle new and unfamiliar situations, can manage stressful situations in 

all dimension, and are more curious and eager to explore the environment at glance. A child with connected 

fathers or parenting are also more likely to experience: 
 

•higher levels of happiness 

•higher levels of confidence 

•Fewer feelings of fear and guiltless emotional distress and upset. 
 

CHILDREN’S THINKING AND PROBLEM-SOLVING SKILLS 

 

Children who are involved in conversations that include the question which has opportunities to practice and 

hearing more complex words and sentences from others. These skills help the child to find ways to solve 

problems and develop their own word and language skills than those children who don’t have healthy 

parenting. These are often the sort of conversations that children have with their fathers and helps children 
to develop better problem-solving skills. 
 

CHILDREN’S SOCIAL AND EMOTIONAL DEVELOPMENT: 
 

From birth, the children who have an involved role of father (R) are more likely to feel emotionally connected 

with each other, confident to explore their surroundings, and have a better social connection with their others 

siblings. When fathers are more involved in experiences with their children, such as eating meals together and 
going on outings, this has a positive influence on children’s social development. Children with connected 

fathers are likely to: 
 

1.Have positive peer relationships 

2.Have stronger and closer friendships with less conflict 

3.Experience the real sense of giving and take relationships 

4.To develop turn-taking skills with other children too 

 

 

 

 

https://journals.sagepub.com/doi/abs/10.1177/1096250615621355
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THE MOTHER FATHER RELATIONSHIP: 
 

It goes without saying that fathers who play an active role in raising their child lighten a load off their 

partner’s shoulder. Women who get emotionally supported by their husbands feel better, they do have better 

pregnancies, breastfeeding experiences, and have better postpartum mental health than those of not. These 

good feelings continue as the babies grow into children. When the fathers are very involved, encouraging, and 
supportive, then the mothers tend to be more positive, sensitive, and responsive to their kids. All of these 

traits in a mother make it more likely for kids to be happy and secure, underlining the importance of 

supportive fathers role in child development. 
 

HOW TO BECOME A MORE INVOLVED FATHER? 

 

Children come across or feel a father’s love when he spends some quality time with them. According to a 

report by the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services, there are three main reasons that the time a 

father spends with his children is critically important and effective in proper child development 

First- spending time together which enables a father to get to know by each other and to be known by his 

child. A father can be the best example of discovering his child’s virtues and vices, hopes, fears, and 
aspirations level and ideals by spending lots of time with his child. 
 

Second, a father who spends lots of time with his child tends to be better at caring and parenting. Time spent 

together makes a father more sensitive to his child’s who needs more love, attention, direction, and discipline. 
And third most the children who often do see time as an indicator of a parent’s love for them. 
 

THE FOLLOWING SUGGESTIONS WILL HELP YOU TO BECOME A MORE INVOLVED FATHER: 
 

•Have fun: fathers are uniquely suited to bond with their children by engaging them in some activity like play 

and fun-filled activities. This sorts of interactions help the children to learn the skill of navigating the 

world around them and understand compassion, empathy, that gain control over their impulses, among 
other benefits. 

•Don’t stop as children get older: The Fathers should maintain the playful style of fathering as their children 

age as well. In other words, when it comes to father-child fun, the active pursuits like tossing the football, 
playing basketball, are more valuable things like than spending time in passive activities such as watching 

television and so on for their relationship with each other and for their child’s emotional , socially well 

being, social development, and physical fitness of their child. 

•Be productive: It’s very important for children to do certain kind of productive tasks with their fathers such 

as cleaning up the house, doing laundry, or working in the garden. These types of common and shared 

activities in children lead to a sense of responsibility and self-esteem among themselves. And in the long 

phase of life, it helps in engaging in helpful activities with dad. This can help the kids succeed in school and 

future life. 

•Teach them. When fathers are involved in their children’s educational activities, the children are more likely 

to succeed academically than those who do not. This engagement can take a number of forms, right from 

reading with children to helping with their homework or attending parent-teacher meetings in school. This 

is one area in which a father’s involvement has even more significant impact than a mother’s for kids. 

Small things matter a lot for kids. These above techniques and skills will definitively help you to build a 

stronger relationship between you and your child. The importance of father involvement in child 

development is tedious. So, the father should play a better parenting style in a child’s life. 



 



Upcoming Family Engagement Opportunities  

(Dates/Times & Locations TBD) 

 

 

• S.M.A.R.T goals workshop / vision board – October 
• Parent Cafes – November and June 
• Male Involvement Activities: 

November – Donuts for Dudes 

March – Bagels for Bros 

• Financial Literacy – February 
• Campbell Psychological Services Presentations 

    Importance of the Parent Child Relationship  
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Shippensburg Head Start 
Program 

Shippensburg  University 
1871 Old Main Drive 

Box 58 
Shippensburg, PA 17257 

Phone: 717-477-1626 
Fax: 717-477-4097 

E-mail:  headstart@ship.edu 
Website:  

www.ship.edu/headstart 

SERVING: 

Now Recruiting for Early Head 

Start, Head Start and Pre-K!  

2024-2025 

   Who Should Apply?  

 

Head Start/Early Head Start:  Pregnant women and children 

ages birth to 5 years whose household income is at or below 

100% of the federal poverty guideline ($31,200 or under for a 

family of 4) 

 

Pre-K Counts: Children ages 4 and 5 entering kindergarten 

the following year, whose household income is at or below 

300% of the federal poverty level ($93,600 or under for a family 

of 4) 

 

 

How to apply: 

Call Shippensburg Head Start  717-477-1626  

or stop in and apply 

Cora Grove Spiritual Center, Shippensburg University                   

Shippensburg, Pa. 17257 

 

 

Call Today! 

 

These programs are FREE, but space is limited! 



75% of the brain is developed by 

the age of 3! 

 

And... 

 

90% of the brain is developed 

by the age of 5! 


